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Report to Community Board    Te Hiku 

Chairperson’s Name     Adele Gardner 

Subdivision    Kaitaia – Te Hiku  

Date    April – 8 May 2020  

 

REPORT 

1)  Meetings/Functions the following are all virtual meetings via Zoom or 

Microsoft Teams whilst in Lockdown for Covid-19 

 9 April    -    Council Meeting via Teams 

 16 April   -   Council update with Councillors via Teams 

 22 April   -   Totara Project through FNHL – via zoom 

 22 April   -   Chairs meeting with FNHL – via zoom 

 23 April   -   Council Meeting via Teams 

 24 April   -   Community Board update via zoom 

 24 April   -   Kaitaia Business Association – Te Hiku Revitalisation Project 

                     Sub- committee via zoom 

 28 April   -   Community Board Chairs meeting with the Mayor via Teams 

 29 April   -   Annual Plan Workshop via Teams 

 30 April   -   Volunteered to deliver food parcels to the South of the District 

                     Re the Covid-19 & Drought response. 

 30 April   -   Kaitaia Business Association meeting via zoom 

 1 May      -   Community Board update via zoom 

 1 May      -   Community Board Chairs meeting re virtual CB Meetings 

 4 May      -   Meeting with IT to sort out virtual meetings for CB via Teams 

 5 May      -   Strategy Committee Meeting via Teams 

 6 May      -   Annual Plan Hearings via Teams 

 6 May      -   Annual Plan Workshop via Teams 

 7 May      -   Council Meeting via Teams 

 7 May      -   Webinar NZTA Urban Mobility for liveable towns via zoom 

 8 May      -   Regulatory Committee Meeting via Teams 

 8 May      -   Audit Risk & Finance Committee Meeting via Teams 



 

2)        Information Updates: 

 Community Board Submission to the Annual Plan:  Our Community  

 Board submitted a submission to the FNDC 20/21 Annual Plan.  Asking that 

the  drought and Covid 19 are covered for the economic recovery.  Support of 

Te Ahu for $50k and Mangonui Information Centre for $10k.  Also we 

asked that Council investigage a toilet be placed at Unahi.   Maritime 

Facilities: - That the Council investigate/support a study being done on the 

impacts of growth for recreational marine users as trailer boat parking 

exceeds capacity throughout the Te Hiku ward, e.g. Mill Bay Mangonui. 

Te Hiku Sports Hub:  At the Council Meeting 23 April 20 passed a resolution 

for the remaining third of  $3m to fund the build of the Te Hiku Sports Hub, 

$6m was raised by this Community. Our Community Board has supported this 

proposal from day one when the proposal was first presented in 2014.  The 

Te Hiku Sports Hub Committee are now  working on detailed design for 

the complex. This project when complete will be extremely beneficial for our 

community. 

Centennial/Jaycee Park:  A Flying Fox was installed in March 20.  The Board 

is now deciding on detailed design of a revamp of the old isite into toilets.  

The contract has been let to extend the footpath through the rest of the park. 

Te Hiku Revitalisation Master Plan:  During lockdown detailed design by a 

landscape architect and members of our community (via zoom meetings) 

have drawn up a Master Plan of Kaitaia, Ahipara, Awanui through to 

Waipapakauri.  Out of this plan ‘shovel ready projects’ were identified and 

forwarded for consideration to the Government.  A big thank you to the 

Landscape Designer, Cr Felicity Foy and members of our community who 

contributed to what is called Te Hiu O Te Ika Revitalisation Master Plan.  Our 

Community Board supported 50% of the Masterplan Design with the Kaitaia 

Business Association. This is a living document that will have further 

consultation with our communities. 

Water:-  Kaitaia is still at level 4 water restrictions. The Awanui River is below 

the consented level of the water take, with no significant rain to date.  The 

Council has put in place a backup water supply from a bore  in Bonnetts 

Road/Te Rarawa Farms, also a supply is being piped from the sweetwater 

bore to Birds Road for Water tankers to refill.  This will take the pressure off 

our Kaitaia water supply. 

ANZAC Day Video:  - During lockdown a video was made for a virtual ANZAC 

Service in conjunction with our Community Board and the Kaitaia RSA, where 

various members of the community spoke on this video.  Thank you to 

Community Board Member John Stewart and the Baucke Family who helped 

make this happen.  I have provided the link below if you would like to watch 

this video. 

http://www.tehikuANZAC.co.nz/  
 

 

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tehikuanzac.co.nz%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAdele.Gardner%40fndc.govt.nz%7Cb314c18c30044b0366cc08d7e8100434%7Cab54057b72af4f95a4cdb8f19cc71db7%7C0%7C0%7C637233027794890040&sdata=WscvsaEVJPK4K8YyF346cg61CQKn87HHmGSi4iNhmLo%3D&reserved=0


 

3) Issues:  Our Community Board would like to address all the Halls in the Te 

Hiku Ward.  There are a number of halls that the usage is very low, these 

Halls are funded from the Ward Rate and impacts back on to our  Te Hiku 

Ratepayers.  Consultation with the Hall committees and communities in these 

areas is paramount. 

  

4) Resource Consents:  N/A 

 

5) Resource Consents: N/A 

 


